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Brisbane, QLD. 4000 

Dear Sirs 

mt 

Body Corporate and Community Management and Other Legislation Amendment Bill2012 

I wish to voice my strong objection to the proposed Body Corporate and Community 
Management and Other Legislation Amendment Bi112012. I am a resident of a small, 2-bedroom 
apartment in Admiralty Towers 11. I am also a self-funded retiree with rapidly decreasing income 
due to the recenteconomic downturn and increasing cost of living costs. I am concerned and 
anxious that I and many other people in a similar predicament will be severely, adversely 
affected by the proposed amendment. 

I purchased my apartment in Admiralty Towers 11 in the late 1990's, with similar body corporate 
fees (with CPI adjustment) to those prevailing today. Most long term apartment owners in 
Brisbane purchased their homes based on the body corporate fees prevailing at that time. To 
revert back to the previous legislation is a grave injustice to the small unit owners and renters. 

The proposed amendment will seriously increase the cost of living for me and for thousands of 
small apartment owners throughout Queensland. In most cases, our body corporate fees will 
increase by 70-100%. In addition, our property values and rents will be adversely affected. The 
outcome of the proposed amendment would be a devastating blow to those people who are 
least able to afford the resultant cost increases. 

As a long term LNP member, I need the party to listen to me and to the other people who have 
supported then over many years. I and most others who are affected by this proposed 
amendment do not have the finances to employ legal representation or lobbyists to help fight this 
injustice. I met Carl Judge at a Yeronga Village luncheon recently, and he seemed to understand 
my concerns and anxieties over this issue. I sincerely have no option but to trust this committee 
to treat us fairly and do the right thing by the majority of apartment owners. There is no way we 
can afford for our body corporate fees to double, and to make it worse, if they do increase 
markedly, our sale price if forced from our apartments will drop considerably. We are in a very 
precarious situation of not being able to afford to pay the large increase in body corporate fees 
and not being able. to afford to sell up without making large financial losses in the current 
depressed housing market. 

Surely, the proposed amendments should be rejected or modified to have a less drastic impact 
on small apartment owners. 

Sincerely 

Mabel Hall 

P.S. I fully support the attached newspaper cutting on this issue 
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